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One would be hard pressed to find an article recently about an organization that does not mention 

‘purpose’ when explaining its success or lack there-of. Purpose has become a watchword for evaluating 

whether an organization has the ‘right stuff’ to achieve its goals, innovate and grow, providing value not 

only to those stakeholders it serves, but also to its own members. 

 

Purpose is more than simply a catchy statement or refrain that is oft repeated. Rather, it should be woven 

into an organization’s DNA such that it continually drives a myriad of choices and actions that members 

of an organization undertake. Purpose should serve the dual objectives of motivating members of an 

organization and articulating core strategic goals. The former ensures that all members give full value with 

enthusiasm, passion and skill, and the latter provides the hierarchy to which operational decisions are 

subordinate and serve to further. 

 

Purpose provides inspiration and the grit and reason to accept and master challenges. Bluntly stated, it 

gives a reason to leave family and home and go to work. Researchers in organizational behavior have 

demonstrated that as a motivator it trumps financial compensation and advancement, especially 

amongst a highly skilled and already well-compensated work force. A clear well-communicated purpose 

creates value and enables success. 

 

Purpose addresses fundamental, and dare I say existential, questions; Why does this organization exist? 

What social value does it provide? What principles guide organizational decisions? What standards are 

applied to processes and decisions to yield consistency and acceptability to members? Where is the 

organization headed? Beyond the immediate ‘here and now’, what does it aspire to be? What growth is 

needed beyond today to be deemed successful into the near and longer term? 
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“It’s not enough to have lived. We should be determined to 

live for something.” 

                                              - Winston Churchill 

 

“The purpose of life is not to be happy. It is to be useful, to 

be honorable, to be compassionate, to have it make some 

difference that you have lived and lived well.”  

                                               - Ralph Waldo Emerson 
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Many organizations spend considerable effort creating a Purpose Statement. I find this counter-productive, 

as the purpose of an organization should not be the product of careful and pithy wordsmithing, but rather 

intrinsic and implicit. Also for our particular organization, the Department of Pediatrics, our purpose appears 

to be rather self-evident, highly valued and beyond reproach; After all, we are improving the health and well-

being of newborns, infants, toddlers, children, and youth. Our Mission, Vision and Values statement has stood 

us well since adoption in 2012, providing a referential framework for what we do 

(https://www.mcgill.ca/peds/about/missionvisionvalues). 

 

Rather at this time of year, when one takes personal stock and look forward, I would suggest that each of us 

consider the question of: What is our individual purpose within this organization? What is it that you bring as 

an individual to add value to the organization? What do you do to add value to those you work with and 

come in contact with? Where are you headed? What do you aspire to? How can these aspirations and 

elements of personal professional growth be achieved? It is easy to go through life putting one step in front 

of another, but it is important to pause and reflect on bigger questions, so that rather than plodding ahead, 

one can sail into the future with the wind at one’s back. 

 

I believe that at the core of my own personal purpose as Chair/Chief is the obligation to ensure that the 

incredibly talented and resourceful members of the Department actualize their full value. Knowing your 

purpose in the larger scheme of things is an essential precondition to this actualization of your potential.  

 

Take the time over the holidays to reflect on our collective purpose and your own individual purpose within 

that collective. I can imagine that this dual reflection will yield clarity and a bounce in our steps that lasts well 

into the future.  

 

Happy holidays and all the best for 2020! 

 

Michael 

 

NB: The careful reader will realize that I am returning in this Chair’s Message to a prior theme (Summer 2018) 

to underscore its importance. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://freesuggestionbox.com/pub/yxweobj
http://mcgill.ca/peds/
/peds/about/newsletter
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STAFF UPDATES 
The following individuals were appointed as Adjunct Staff: 

 Hannah-Laure Elfassy, Allergy (July 2019) 

 Véronique Latraverse, Neonatology (September 2019) 

 Anne-Marie Vincent, Hematology-Oncology (December 

2019) 
 

The following individuals were appointed as Faculty Lecturer: 

 Matthew Donlan, General Pediatrics (October 2019) 

 Julie Hebert, 
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CONGRATULATIONS TO THE DELIGHTED PARENTS/GRAND-

PARENTS 
 

 
Melissa Acciaioli (MSSA Administrator) welcomed identical twin girls 

Adelisa and Ariana on August 17, 2019. 
 

Dr. Geoff Dougherty welcomed grandson Charlie on August 19, 2019. 
 

Dr. Emmett Francoeur welcomed granddaughter Cara on November 26, 2019.  
 

Dr. Sabrina Furtado welcomed son Arthur on October 2, 2019. 
 

Dr. Jarred Garfinkle welcomed daughter Charlotte Emme on November 18, 2019. 
 

Dr. Tania Giannone welcomed her daughter on December 5, 2019. 
 

Dr. Catherine Goudie welcomed son Edouard born on November 2, 2019. 
 

Dr. Anne-Marie Goyette welcomed son Louis Nicol on October 23, 2019. 
 

Dr. Marie Brossard-Racine welcomed daughter Abigail Marie on December 11, 2019. 
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http://www.mcgill.ca/peds/mission/acknowledgements
http://www.mcgill.ca/peds/mission/acknowledgements


mailto:emmanouil.rampakakis@mail.mcgill.ca
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https://www.thechildren.com/health-professionals/continuing-professional-development
https://www.thechildren.com/health-professionals/continuing-professional-development
mailto:pedscoms.med@MCGILL.CA
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